
VSBPE 
Date: March 12, 2020 
Item: Revised Review Team for NVU-Johnson’s ROPA Review 
 
ITEM: Shall the VSBPE approve the following changes to the review team members for 
Northern Vermont University-Johnson’s ROPA Review to be conducted on April 23-24, 
2020? 
 

 

To replace Kelley Brooks: 

Brian Carroll received his B.S. from The University of Mary Washington, his M. ED. 
from The University of Virginia, and his Ed.D. from The University of Vermont. Brian is 
licensed as a Superintendent and Director of Special Education, and has been the 
Student Services Director for Kingdom East S.U. since 2010. Brian has also served as a 
Peer Review panelist for the AOE. 

To replace Patti Tomashot, who is a School Counselor: 

Lauren Conti received her B.A. from Eckerd College and her M.S. from The University 
of Vermont. She holds a Level II License in School Counseling, and has been a School 
Counselor since 2012, first at Ottauquechee School and, since 2015, at Stowe 
Middle/High School.  

 
 

AGENCY RECOMMENDED ACTION: 

That the VSBPE approve the new review team members for NVU-Johnson’s ROPA 
Review to be conducted on April 23-24, 2020. 

 


